FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

May I please ask that you rethink, at the very least the timing. May I also ask Under FOI for copies of minutes , Who agreed this, and for copies of the Equality Impact Assessments ? 
Please find attached the minutes relevant to the discussions regarding the tennis courts at Victoria Park. Please note that the names of junior staff members have been redacted (removed). 

Junior staff names are exempt from release under Section 40(2) of The Act as they are personal data. The Council judges that this personal data is being processed for the purposes of employment and that disclosure to the wider world under the Act would constitute a breach of Data Protection principles, notably Principle 1– fair, lawful and transparent processing and Principle 2 – processing for specified and not incompatible purposes.  Therefore, this Information is exempt from release. 

The project was agreed by assistant Mayor Cllr Clair.

May I also ask explicitly which of our three castle councillor support this change and why? If you don’t, what action are you organising?

All the ward councillors have been consulted with but only one response has been provided from Cllr Kitterick, who opposed the scheme but has helped to shape it, so that it better reflects and supports people on low incomes.

FOVP:

This is to let you know that from Sunday November 1st the council will start charging for the use of the tennis courts on the Victoria Park. The basic charge is £6 an hour for a court. There is also a membership scheme which costs £42 a year, and also a concessionary scheme for people on certain benefits. You can see full details of the scheme here:

https://www.leicester.gov.uk/leisure-and-culture/sport-and-leisure/sports-and-recreation/sport-on-parks/
We have opposed the intention to charge, and we have particularly opposed the introduction of charging at a time when people are unable to work, losing their jobs, and suffering financial hardship because of the Covid pandemic. However, the council is determined to introduce charging from 1st.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
